
 

February 9, 2018 

 
 
      

Wescustogo Hall & Community Center Forums 
Design Presentation & Community Dialogue 

 

 
 
  Need a ride?  Members of the Living Well in North Yarmouth Committee will provide    
transportation to and from the Forum. Contact Ginny at (207) 829-3848 to arrange for a ride. 
 
Want to know more?  Click Here  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Town News 

• 2-12-2018  FY18/19 Budget Presentations 6pm 
• 2-13-2018  Planning Board 7pm 
• 2-14-2018  Select Board Budget Meeting 6pm 
• 2-16-2018  Budget Committee Meeting 12:30pm 
• 2-21-2018  Select Board 7pm 
• 2-21-2018  Comprehensive Plan Committee 6:30pm 
• 2-22-2018  Wescustogo Building & Design Comm. 7pm @ NYMS 

 

 

 

 

Forum Dates & Times: 

• February 15th at 10 a.m. & 7 p.m. 
• March 10th at 10 a.m. 
• March 15th at 7 p.m. 

All Forums are held at the former Memorial 
School located at 120 Memorial Highway. 

 

Municipal Offices Closed 

Monday, February 19, 2018 

 

Notice of Public Hearings 
 

Planning Board 
Tuesday, February 13, 2018 

At 7pm in the Town Office Meeting Room 
Apple Brook Subdivision 

 
Select Board 

Tuesday, February 21, 2018 
At 7pm in the Town Office Meeting Room 
Proposed Changes to the Town Charter 

https://www.northyarmouth.org/living-well-north-yarmouth-committee
https://www.northyarmouth.org/home/news/wescustogo-hall-community-center-forums


 
 

Local Party Caucuses 

 
Republican Caucus:  Saturday, February 10th starting at 9am in Room 12 at the 
Memorial School.  Registrar of Voters will be available for new voter registrations from 
8:30am to 9:30am. 
 
Democratic Caucus:  Sunday, March 4th starting at 1pm in rooms 12 & 13 at the 
Memorial School.  Registrar of Voters will be available for new voter registrations from 
12:30pm to 1:30pm. 

 
 

Get Your Copy Today! 
 

 
Copies available at the Town Office or mail a check for $23 (cookbook and postage) made 
payable to the Town of North Yarmouth to 10 Village Square Road, North Yarmouth, ME 
04097 and a copy will be mailed to you. 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Winter Sand for Residential Driveways 
 
Winter sand is available for residents’ personal use.  
Each residential dwelling is eligible for up to 20 
gallons (four 5 gallon pails) of sand per storm. 
The use of municipal sand for the sanding of private 
roads is prohibited.  
 
Sand pile is located at the entrance of the PWD 
facilities – 40 Parsonage Rd. 

For $20.00 receive a reprint of the 
75th Anniversary Cook Book 

published originally in 1949 by the 
Wescustogo Grange, No. 27 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Funds raised to go toward the new 

Wescustogo Hall 
Sponsored by the 

Wescustogo Building & Design Committee 
 
 
 

Available Now 
At the 

Town Office 



 
 

Economic Development and 
Sustainability Committee 

Meets once a month 
 
This committee works on the 
development and promotion of 
sustainable economic strategies 
supported by the community 
that will strengthen the local 
economy, utilize resources and 
meet the current and future 
needs of North Yarmouth.   
 
The committee is currently 
working on the placement and 
setup of Tax Increment 
Financing districts within the 
Village Center.  

3 members needed 
 

Planning Board 
Meets once a month 

 
The Planning Board is 
responsible for oversight and 
management of the North 
Yarmouth Land Use Ordinance.  
The Board works closely with 
the Code Enforcement Office to 
uphold and fulfill the town’s 
ordinance as well as related 
state laws providing revisions 
recommendations or as needed 
or required. 
2 alternate members needed 

 
 
 
 

Joint Standing Committee 
North Yarmouth & 

Cumberland 
Meets as needed 

 
The Joint Standing Committee 
members work together on the 
different community services 
and facilities that are shared 
between the two towns with the 
focus on Adult & Youth 
Recreation programs, Prince 
Memorial Library, and parks, 
i.e., Knight’s Pond Preserve.  
Because the two towns share 
management of these, 
community leaders meet as to 
maintain services and provide 
for positive communications.   
1 NY citizen member needed 

 
Budget Committee  
Appointed Positions 

Meets January - April 
 
It is the responsibly of this 
committee to review of the Town 
Manager’s proposed town 
budget providing input or 
suggestions regarding proposed 
expenditures and revenues to 
the Town Manager and the 
Select Board.   

2 members needed 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Living Well in North Yarmouth 
Meets once a month 

 
The Living Well in North 
Yarmouth assesses community 
needs, catalogs available 
services, and inventories the 
town for it’s assets regarding 
issues of aging. The committee 
works to develop and implement 
strategies to respond to the 
needs/desires expressed by the 
townspeople. The committee 
sponsors community activities 
such as the Knox Box Program, 
Ice Cream Social, Ping Pong, 
the Kite Festival, and the First 
Greeter program.  
2 alternate members needed 
 

Zoning Board of Appeals 
Meets as needed 

 
The Zoning Board of Appeals 
conducts its affairs in 
accordance with the provisions 
of the town’s Land Use 
Ordinance and state laws. Upon 
request, this Board administers 
hearings of variance and similar 
types as described under 
Section 6.2 of the North 
Yarmouth Land Use Ordinance 
Section 6.2.  

1 regular & 2 alternate 
members needed 

 
 

  
 

Volunteers are the heart of the 

community.  Are you looking for a way 

to help your community? 

 

Contact the Town Office 829-3705, register at online, or email the Town Manager - manager@northyarmouth.org today! 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiYjoSU08XXAhUF7IMKHbHkDcAQjRwIBw&url=https://www.cedars.ca/cedars/en/about_cedars/get_involved/become_a_volunteer&psig=AOvVaw1KJ0Jl5VnesnOaUDu7x3jF&ust=1511009466038514
mailto:manager@northyarmouth.org


 

 
 

 

 

 
 

For more information about Garbage to Garden log on to their website at garbagetogarden.org 

Community News 

Memorial School 

 

$5.00 each 
Garbage to Garden Buckets 
Available at the Town Office 

 
Use a bucket to collect your scrap food 
items and transport them to the 
Garbage to Garden Kiosk Located in 
the parking lot at the Fire Rescue 
Station (463 Walnut Hill Road) 
 
Acceptable Items Include: 

• Vegetables, fruit, citrus, bread 
• Cooked & raw food 
• Pits, peels, shells, bones & seeds 
• Meat, dairy & bread 
• Coffee grounds, filters and tea 

bags (without the staple) 
• Clean, non-glossy paper 
• Napkins, food-soiled paper 

products, wax paper, muffin liners 
• Hair & laundry lint) 

 

https://garbagetogarden.org/


 

Mornings with Friends – Artistic Flair! 
Wednesday, February 21st at 10am  

(Tuttle RD United Methodist Church, Cumberland) 

 
 

Eleanor Hunter has choreographed a variety of artistic dance moves that can be performed 
while seated comfortably. Come learn how chair dancing can tone the body, reduce stress, 
and improve your posture, balance and flexibility! 

FMI: Deborah.gray48@gmail.com or AIPCumberland.org 
AIP: 207-829-2205 For Rides: 829-3367 

Free and Open to the Public 
 

The Cumberland County Sheriff's Office is holding a Citizen's Police Academy on Tuesday 
evenings from March 13 to May 8, 2018.   
 
The Academy gives attendees a firsthand look at what law enforcement and correctional 
professionals do every day.  It is an opportunity to open the door to communication between us 
and our community. 
 
We welcome members of your town office to join us to get a better idea of how we work 
together.  As well, we ask that you post this informational for your community to access, so that 
they can join us too. 
 
The Citizens Police Academy is free and open to Cumberland County residents. 

 



Become a Foster Grandparent or Senior Companion! 
 

 
 

Volunteers, who commit to a minimum of 15 hours/week and meet generous income guidelines, receive a 
tax-free stipend, mileage and meal reimbursement. All volunteers receive ongoing training, recognition, 
and supervision.  
 
We are also accepting referrals for individuals interested in having a Senior Companion provide 
socialization and local transportation.  
 
To learn more about becoming a volunteer or client, please call 207-773-0202 or toll-free at 1-800-698-
4959.  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

The Opportunity Alliance has meaningful volunteer 
opportunities available for adults 55 and older in Southern 
Maine. Foster Grandparents are placed in schools and child 
development centers to support school readiness and 
academic achievement of children. Senior Companions make 
independence a reality for isolated elders by visiting clients in 
their homes and providing transportation assistance for 
doctor’s appointments and/or grocery shopping.  

 

https://www.opportunityalliance.org/
https://www.opportunityalliance.org/programs/community-initiatives/senior-volunteer-programs/
https://www.opportunityalliance.org/programs/community-initiatives/senior-volunteer-programs/


 
 

 

 
 



 

 

 
Greely Middle School's Geography Bee 

 

 
The winner of Greely Middle School's 2018 geography bee is 7th grader Ben Marchessault. 
Runner up is Lucie Noonan. Congratulations to both of these students and to all of our 
competitors!  

 
 

6th Annual Comedy Night & Silent Auction for GHS Lacrosse 
Wednesday, March 14th at Rachel’s 6 – 8:30pm 
by Greely High School Boys and Girls Lacrosse Boosters 

 

 
NOTE- THIS IS AN ADULT ONLY EVENT 

 
• 6-7pm: Happy Hour with Cash Bar and Silent Auction 
• 7-7:30pm: Buffet Dinner 
• 7:30-8:30pm: Comedy Show with Dan Crohn 

  
Dan Crohn has been performing stand-up comedy in and around Boston for years. His 
jokes can be heard on XM Radio and he has been a guest on the popular podcast WTF 
with Marc Maron. 
 
A semi-finalist in the Boston Comedy Festival and the Laughing Skull Festival, Dan's 
stories of family and friends have entertained audiences from all over the country. Dan 
was named one of the top 100 comics for Season 9 of Last Comic Standing. 
His former day job of teaching 4th graders has provided him with endless amount of 
material. He has wanted to be a comedian since the age of eight when he stumbled upon 
his Father's Henny Youngman records. 
  
Here is the link to purchase tickets: https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/6th-annual-comedy-night-
and-silent-auction-for-greely-high-school-lacrosse-tickets-41924913545 

 
 

Disclaimer – Requests to be included in Reminders From Town Hall are at the discretion of Town Management. The posting of 
announcements, reports, documents and links (embedded or otherwise) included or attached to Reminders From Town Hall does 
not necessarily reflect the official opinion, policy or position of any Board, Committee, Commission, Department or employee of 
the Town of North Yarmouth, Maine.  E-mail addresses associated with Reminders From Town Hall are considered public 
information and may become public knowledge. 

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/6th-annual-comedy-night-and-silent-auction-for-greely-high-school-lacrosse-tickets-41924913545#listing-organizer
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/6th-annual-comedy-night-and-silent-auction-for-greely-high-school-lacrosse-tickets-41924913545
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/6th-annual-comedy-night-and-silent-auction-for-greely-high-school-lacrosse-tickets-41924913545
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